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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio & Kentucky

The First Lodge in Ohio

Sons, Daughters and Friends of Norway

October 2009

Meetings

Saturday, October 24,2009.
"Waffles & Raffles for Foundation Month"
   Come enjoy Norwegian waffles and hot apple cider while learning about the Sons of Norway Foundation and its good works!

   Two waffle stations will be open at 2:00 PM for your tasting pleasure. Place your donation in the "Foundation Bowl" and continue to enjoy the waffles till you've had your fill!

   A short film explaining the Sons of Norway Foundation will be shown later.

   The Raffle will have items that Norwegians will appreciate so be sure to check them out. All proceeds from the afternoon will be donated to the Foundation.

   The meeting will be held at the Clubhouse in the Mallards of Mason Community at the corner of Mason-Montgomery Road & Cedar Village Drive in Mason, OH..

   Entrance to the community is on Cedar Village Drive east of Mason-Montgomery Road.  Go 1 block on Cedar Village Drive & enter the community on Mallard Creek Drive.  The clubhouse is on that corner.  Parking is available at the next right (Somerset Road) by the pool area and beyond or along Cedar Village Drive.  (No parking on Mallard Creek Drive)

   Please contact Sandra Nelson to RSVP and/or ask for directions. 513-336-9810 or snel1234@fuse.net
Saturday, November14th

 The November meeting will be held at 1:00 PM at the Lutheran Church of the Resurrection, located at 1950 Nagel Road, Cincinnati, OH 45255. We are excited to be offering a workshop in traditional 

Norwegian Folk Dancing. Our instructor will be Harry Khamis who has been doing international folk dancing since 1978.  He started specializing in Swedish and Norwegian dances in 1988.  He is the only non-Swede to hold 8 "diplomas" (these are certificates of accomplishment) in traditional Swedish polska dancing. He is a member of the Dayton Folk Dancing group. 
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The winning design for the new Munch Museum will add a new, unusual high-rise (left) to Oslo's eastern waterfront, next to the Opera House. ILLUSTRATION: Mir/HerrerosArquitectos

From News and Views of Norway.
   For the Nov. 14 workshop, all are welcome!  Although the dances are partner dances, you don't need to come with a partner, and you don't need any prior dance experience. We'll start from scratch, and during the teaching he will change partners regularly (everyone will dance with different partners through the afternoon) -- This is how Scandinavian dance teaching is done traditionally. The plan is to cover the very basic, traditional dance forms:  waltz, reinlender, snua --- all in a fun, dancer-friendly atmosphere. 

     Attendees can wear casual, comfortable clothing, but it is important that they wear shoes that are good for pivoting on the floor (hard-soled or leather-soled shoes are best, NOT tennis shoes). 

    The meeting will last a few hours, with dance lessons and several breaks in between.  Please bring a snack that we can leave out on the table.

   To RSVP, or answer questions please contact: Nina T Downs at ninatdowns@fuse.net and phone # 513.608-0364.
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Benjamin Downs, and his cousin Lilly Oberg demonstrating the proper technique for holding jellyfish, last summer.

Presidents Message…

  Greetings Sons of Norway members!  As we close out the 2009 year, our lodge has had some changes to its leadership. In September, our Board President Nina Downs, stepped down from her duties and with Board approval, I, Jerry Elvrum, stepped in to fill Nina’s shoes. Nina will now take my place on the Board as Vice President. We have a great Board and I’m very happy to work with them in this new role.

   I’d like to thank Nina for her leadership over the past couple of years. We have benefited greatly from her hard work and welcoming presence at our meetings. Please be sure to express your thanks to Nina personally at one of our upcoming Lodge Events…Tusen Takk, Nina!

   Recently, your lodge has had some fun and unique outings for our members. In August, we visited Jungle Jim’s and participated in a scavenger hunt – where we explored all that Jungle Jim’s has to offer, and learned a lot about the unusual items that they have there. We hope some of you were able to stock up on some Norwegian and Scandinavian goodies while you were there. In September, some of our members took a nice drive thru Ohio’s farmland, and met at the Clifton Mill for a hardy country breakfast. We were happy to see member Larry Bannick and his grandson, Joshua for breakfast and hope to see them again at Jultrefest.

   As we close out the year we look forward to some great opportunities for fellowship and celebration of our Norwegian heritage. In October, join us for Waffles and Raffles, on October 24th at 2 p.m. This will be an opportunity to introduce myself to the lodge. We will also watch a movie about the Sons of Norway Foundation and the work it does. All proceeds from the raffle will go to the Foundation.  The meeting will be held at The Club House in the Mallards of Mason.    

   On November 14th at 1 p.m. , we will have the unique opportunity to learn Norwegian Folk Dancing from Dance Instructor, Harry J. Khamis. Our goal is to learn some traditional dance steps that we can practice, and hopefully do some dancing at our annual Jultrefest celebration in December. Please bring an appetizer or light finger food to share.  

   Mark your calendars now for Jultrefest, which will take place on December 5th .Every year it proves to be the “not-to-be missed” event of the year for the Edvard Grieg Lodge!  There will be a delicious meatball dinner and a Norwegian Boutique for you to do some Christmas shopping.  More details to come!

   And in an effort to get to know you better we’ve put together some small “Meet and Greet” opportunities in the metro area.  These will be informal get-togethers where I hope to meet and get to know our members better.  Please join me at a time and location that works best for you:

Saturday, October 10th at 5 p.m. at IHOP on Colerain Avenue Located Across from the Northgate Mall
Saturday, October 17th at 5:30 at Panera Bread at Deerfield Towne Center in Mason.
Saturday, November 7th at 5:30 at Panera Bread in Milford on Rt 28 east of I-275 

A meet and greet will take place in Dayton after the first of the year.

   Please RSVP for the “Meet and Greets” to Jerry at (513)683-5826 or elvrumjtj@aol.com. 
   I look forward to serving you as Lodge President and hope to meet many of you at our upcoming events.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns at (513)683-5826 or elvrumjtj@aol.com.  And don’t forget that our Lodge Website is a wonderful resource.  You can visit the site online at http://www.evensens.net/sons/sons.html.  

~Jerry Elvrum

Reading Circle

  Will take place at 2:30PM, November 7th,2009 at Panera Bread, 5095 Deerfield Blvd. Mason. Bring your choice of a Norwegian related book to describe and discuss. RSVP-Carol Luiso at 513-683-3631 or CHLuiso@AOL.com .
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Our friend Dorthe, Nina, Benjamin, and Thomas during Nina’s trip to Norway in July.. Picture from Nina.

Internet shoppers

   From Siri, through her friend Eva Marshall, in Wilmington, here are a number of stores here in the U.S with Norwegian goods, and other topics.

· http://www.everybodys.com/
· http://fjorn.com/
· http://www.scan-dolls.com/
· http://www.scandiakicksled.com/
· http://members.surfbest.net/kristy818@surfbest.net/start.html
· http://www.lefsetime.com/
· http://www.giftsofnorway.com/index.html
· http://www.shopnorway.com/
· http://photoscenes-jo.home.att.net/butikk1.htm
· http://www.scandinavian-south.com/
· http://www.scandinavianscene.com/
· http://www.scanspec.com/
· http://www.skandisk.com/
· http://store.vesterheim.org/
· http://www.nordicimage.com/
· http://www.nordicmaid.com/
· http://www.nordichouse.com/
· http://www.norhouse.com/home_flash.asp?flash=yes
· http://www.norwayshop.com/gifts/
· http://www.scanspecialties.com/
· http://www.rootsweb.com/~wgnorway/gifts.htm         http://www.norwayartonline.com/
Facts (and fiction) from Nordic Mythology and Norwegian History 

   We have all heard a lot about resistance fighting and other “adventures” involving Norwegians during World War II, but what about World War I? Yes, what about it, you may ask? Wasn’t Norway a neutral country during the First World War? Yes, Norway was neutral during the war, but such a large war raging in most of Europe would certainly have an impact on life in a neutral country as well.

   Before the war Norway had experienced its best economic growth period ever. Since the 1905 break from Sweden, industries went through a period of investment and extended trade. Norway was already established as a nation with a large shipping industry which helped others in their trade efforts abroad.  When the war broke out both sides needed a lot of transportation and the shipping companies were walking a tight rope taking freights for both sides, but many of them were more or less forced into transporting for the British. This often led to controversies, leading to sinking of ships, mostly by German torpedoes. Around 2,000 Norwegian sailors lost their lives during WWI.

   Due to the sinking of ships and the diminished manufacturing in Europe, Norwegians had to go through the war time with rationing of a lot of goods. After the war Norway did not really bounce back, so the depression that started in other countries at the end of the 1920’s started nearly 10 years earlier in Norway. Ironically, the industry that had taken the hardest hit during the war, the shipping industry, was the major exception to this depression. Since it had been easy to make money  from the risky war time shipping, many shipping companies had plenty of funds. At the same time they had lost quite a few of their older ships, so a lot of these funds were used to buy and build new modern ships. During the 15 years after WWI the Norwegian shipping industry was transformed from a large fleet of relatively smaller vessels trafficking European ports, to a fleet of large ships with global destinations.

   As mentioned above the war resulted in rationing. England had been the main supplier of coal, but for the war effort they needed it all themselves and Norway received little or no coal during the war. Grain (wheat) was the other main rationed product. Norway imported most of their grain, but with a war raging in most of the exporting countries and difficult transportation, it made the grain sparse and expensive.

   The political landscape changed as well, people became more radicalized as the war continued to make life hard in the country, and even harder at sea.  The two Russian revolutions in 1917 inspired and further radicalized the Norwegian political left. The ruling party and the main opposition kept an undeclared “peace” between them and Gunnar Knudsen who was Prime Minister when the war started remained in this position through out the whole war.

Anders Marstrander 

Foundation

   October is Foundation month.  The Sons of Norway Foundation has awarded over $100,000 in grants and scholarships in 2009 to help lodges, communities, schools and disaster relief to our members.  The financial support of members and lodges makes these awards possible.  
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 Quoting from a S/N Foundation message: "Many Sons of Norway members have left provisions in their wills that have created our foundation scholarship opportunities.  Norwegian Americans have a strong belief in higher education.  It is a tradition we pass down to our children and grandchildren.  All that is necessary to qualify for a Sons of Norway Foundation scholarship is being a current S/N member, child or grandchild of a current member.  The scholarships start at $1,000."  

   Go to the Sons of Norway web site and click on foundation for a complete listing of grant and scholarship opportunities and application forms. 

   Since we started "passing the piggy" at our meetings, we have collected over $80 for the Foundation. All proceeds from the Oct meeting will go to the Foundation.
.  Mange takk for your support!

 

Fraternally,

Carol Luiso

Foundation Chair

NORSK BUTIKK NEWS
   Excitement is building about this year's Norsk Butikk, which will be held during the annual JultreFest on December 5, 2009. 

A very fine assortment of items will be available for sale at the Butikk.  It may just be "The Best Little Norwegian Shop" in Ohio!

   All items will be very reasonably priced.  Bring your holiday shopping list!  There will be something for everyone!  Besides any holiday shopping, you will find items that are for your family, you, or something special for your favorite Viking!

Highlights include linens, candies, home decor, stocking stuffers, books, music and handicrafts.  There may be some vintage Norge items and special and unexpected finds.

   As you look forward to your holiday shopping, please bring your list and some of your holiday budget!  We think you will be very pleased and surprised.

   A special "Tusen Takk" to the Butikk committee for their hard work!

Membership
   We have a few new lodge members to introduce.

   Erik and his brother Toren Hamre from Loveland have joined using the website. We will be interested in meeting Erik and Toren and finding out about their Norwegian connections.

   Austin Scherbarth, Sandy Nelson’s grandson had his 16th birthday on Augustt 16th.  He is now a full member of our lodge.

   Remember our membership recruitment contest, if you recruit a new member by December 1st, we will give you a gift at our Juletrefest.  You will also get a pin from the national office of Sons of Norway.  Think of who you know that would enjoy a membership in Sons of Norway.  If you have any questions about the membership process, do contact me.

   Thanks, Esther Charlton, Membership Secretary
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 The President of the Norwegian Storting (Norwegian parliament) and the Norwegian Nobel Committee, Thorbjoern Jagland, was Tuesday elected Secretary General of the Council of Europe by the organization’s Parliamentary Assembly.  

Jagland received 165 votes, his opponent, former Polish prime minister Wlodzimierz Cimoszewicz, 80 votes.

As a former Prime Minister and Foreign Minister, Thorbjoern Jagland was regarded as well qualified for the position.

Today, the Council of Europe has 47 members. The Secretary General is elected for five years and the new Secretary General will take up his post immediately.

Norway’s Foreign Minister Jonas Gahr Stoere welcomes the election of Jagland to the Council of Europe top position: 

“On behalf of the government I wish to congratulate Mr. Jagland and thank both the members of the Parliamentary Assembly for their confidence in our candidate and all those who have worked to see this happen, Norway’s Foreign Minister Jonas Gahr Støre commented.  

“I am very happy to see a Norwegian at the helm of the organization for the coming five year term, and glad to see a Norwegian as secretary general in a major international organization for the first time since Trygve Lie’s period as the first secretary general of the UN”. 

“The Council of Europe has the longest history of all the existing European cooperation organizations, and it is one of the most important inter-governmental organizations in Europe today. Its 47 member countries and 800 million European citizens need a strong and effective organization. They need a strong leader who can renew and modernize the organization and strengthen its fundamental objective of preserving and promoting human rights, democracy and the rule of law.” 

“I’m fully aware that this is a very demanding task, but I am also convinced that Mr. Jagland is the right leader as the organization marks its 60th anniversary. As a former prime minister and foreign minister and as incumbent President of the Norwegian Storting and the Norwegian Nobel Committee, he is widely recognized as a leading European political figure. Mr Jagland – whom I have known and worked with for many years and whom I greatly respect – has clearly demonstrated over the years that he has the experience, integrity and visions required to guide the Council of Europe in the challenging years ahead”, the Norwegian Foreign Minister added.

(NRK/Press release)

Rolleiv Solholm


Birthdays

October

Mililani Basberg[2], Sally Lund[8], Chris Buselmeier[9], Jim Crocker-Lakness[11], Roby Bowman[12], Curtis Anderson[13], Judy Pieper[15], Sandra Hoskins[19], Ken Soberg[19], Catherine Berberich[20], Jens Basberg[20], Nelda Chandler[25], Sheryl Bergman[26], Bailey Stone[28], Marlene Hanson[30].

November

Peter Olson[1], Dianne Clark[5], Nina Downs[9], Ed Vallette[11], Ann Christiansen[12], Thomas Traut[14], Trine Wermes[15], Glenn Mikaloff[14], Michael Luiso[29], Shelby Sansom[29], Kaleb Flem[30].

December

Lois Evensen[5], Susan Mikaloff[7], Kari Poe[8], Esther Charlton[12] Yvonne Iversen[12], Nicholas Chandler[13], Ed Charlton[13], JD Elvrum[13], Richard Monson[14], Teresa Lowen[15], Neil Sorum[15], Carol Olson[16], Konrad Nelson[29], Iver Bradley[30].


Remember to go to:

website: www.evensens.net/sons/sons.html
Officers:

  President                           Vice-President

    Jerry Elvrum                               Nina Downs

    513-683-5826                             513-608-0364

    Elvrumjtj@aol.com                  ninatdowns@fuse.net
  Secretary                           Treasurer

     Tillie Elvrum                            Anders Marstrander

     513-683-5826                           513-398-4285                     

     Elvrumjtj@aol.com        Anders@Marstrander.com
Social Director                  Webmaster

      Pat Nelson Schott                           Lois Evensen

           513-490-2488                        513-281-8408

jackpakpat@cinci.rr.com  Lois@evensens.net  

 KALENDER 

Saturday Oct 24,2:00PM Waffles and Raffles

Saturday Nov. 7th 2:30 Reading Circle

Saturday Nov. 14th 1:00PM Folk Dancing

Saturday Dec 5th Yultrefest   
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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

                Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio
C/O Esther Charlton

3798 Susanna Dr.

Cincinnati, OH 45251
   Adopt-A-School                Tubfrim                                      

     Donna Marstrander                     Alene Rice                         

      513-398-4285                            513-771-4378               

    dmarstrander@gmail.com         Clocks@zoomtown.com       

   Membership                    Newsletter

     Esther Charlton                            Per Flem


     513-923-3798
                             513-791-8942

Esthersofn@aol.com    Perflem@rectomolded.com                                                 
    Publicity                         Foundation                          

    Siri Timo                                    Carol Luiso                       

     614-389-2518                            513-683-3631

   Siri@Columbus.rr.com              CHLuiso@aol.com
